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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
LATONIA MCKINNEY, DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT
PROPOSED INTRO. NO: 2404-A
COMMITTEE:  Housing and Buildings

	TITLE: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to certifications of no harassment


	SPONSORS: Council Members Lander, Chin, Kallos, and Louis



SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION:  Proposed Intro. No. 2404-A would extend the certification of no harassment (CONH) pilot created by Local Law 1 of 2018 until September 27, 2026. Buildings discharged from Article 7-A program, unless such building is the subject of a rehabilitation loan; buildings where a full vacate order has been issued, except where such vacate order was issued due to a fire; buildings where there has been active participation in the alternative enforcement program which have been discharged from such program; buildings where a court or DHCR have made a harassment finding; and buildings indicating significant distress as determined by the Building Qualification Index (BQI) would be required to apply for the CONH for covered work. Interior demolition conducted during renovation of occupied units necessary to protect public health and safety, or repairs, replacement, modification, or partial demolition work in a building that is the minimum required to be performed to address conditions for rescission of a vacate order would not require a CONH.  A court may find that acts of harassment that caused the denial of a certification of no harassment constitute harassment and shall in those cases award to each lawful occupant of a dwelling unit that was subject to such harassment $5,000 plus reasonable attorneys’ fees and costs.  


EFFECTIVE DATE: This local law would take effect immediately and is retroactive to and shall be deemed to be in force and effect on October 31, 2021.


FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal 2023
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT:
	

	Effective FY22
	FY Succeeding Effective FY23
	Full Fiscal Impact FY23

	Revenues
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Net
	$0
	$0
	$0


IMPACT ON REVENUES: It is estimated that there would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation.

IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: It is estimated that there would be no impact on expenditures as the agency responsible for implementing the requirements of the legislation would use existing resources to comply with the provisions of the local law. 

SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: N/A
SOURCE OF INFORMATION:    	New York City Council Finance Division    
						
	
	 
ESTIMATE PREPARED BY:    	John Basile, Senior Financial Analyst
ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY:	Chima Obichere, Unit Head
				Stephanie Ruiz, Assistant Counsel 
LEGISLATIVE HISTORY: This Legislation was first considered by the Committee on Housing and Buildings (Committee) on September 13, 2021 as a Pre-considered Introduction and the bill was laid over. Following the Committee hearing, the legislation was introduced to the full Council on September 23, 2021 as Int. No. 2404 and was referred to the Committee. The legislation was subsequently amended and the amended version, Proposed Intro. No. 2404-A, will be considered by the Committee on October 21, 2021.  Upon a successful vote by the Committee, Proposed Intro. No. 2404-A will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on October 21, 2021.
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